


To: Mayor Murphy and City Council. -
From: Bill Petracek, City Administ%

Date: April 14,2022
Re: American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Funds discussion

I need to have a discussion with the City Council to solidify our spending of the American
Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Funds that we received from the Federal Treasury. The funds that we
have received is a result of the effect of the Coronavirus pandemic to help communities in the
U.S. prop up their local economies.

The City of Lexington will receive an amount of $285,221 from the Federal Treasury. These
funds are to be spent within the guidelines of the U.S. Department of Treasury rules that I have
included in the packet for your consideration. With the recent approval to purchase the SCBA
equipment for the fire department and $21,755 of the ARPA funds contributed toward the
purchase, we have an amount of $263,466 yet to be spent.

The ARPA expenditure recommendations are fairly broad, but city staff has determined that the

City of Lexington’s greatest needs involve our water, sewer, and storm sewer infrastructure. On
page 37 of the U.S. Treasury rules for recovery funds, we are allowed to spend our ARPA funds
on infrastructure that falls under the Clean Water State Revolving Fund (CWSRF) projects.

The public works department has been trying to replace fire hydrants for 10 years. Most of these
hydrants are 50-60 years old and are in need of replacement due to certain hydrants leaking, not
working, or obsolete technology. We have not had the funds in the Water Fund to replace the
remaining amount of hydrants (60 fire hydrants). I have included a quote per unit to replace the
hydrants. Fire hydrants fall under the CWSRF project list.

City Staff recommends the replacement of Lexington fire hydrants with the remaining
amount of ARPA Funds available in the amount of $263,466.11














































































































































